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Littleborough  
October Newsletter 2020 

 

In this newsletter: 

1. Serious stuff 

2. Monthly Meeting Speaker 

3. News from the groups 

4. Virtual Quiz feedback 

5. Barrie’s photo challenge 

6. Contributions from members 

7. National & Regional U3A News 

8. Answers to last time’s puzzle 

9. Puzzles 

 

Hello everyone! 

I hope you are managing to keep smiling…. and are still smiling by the time you get to the 

end of this packed newsletter!!!  

1. Serious stuff 

The virtual AGM on Monday was a triumph! It was great to see so many faces and be able to 

put names to them! The business part of the meeting took around twenty minutes, and 

then we were able to open the meeting up for discussion of ideas and comments – and 

there were many. Generally, it seemed, members are grateful for the Littleborough U3A’s 

efforts to keep up contact during these challenging times, and were keen to explore ways of 

increasing opportunities for this.  

We would like to invite members to:  

¶ share their ideas on how we can provide U3A activities in compliance with the 

current restrictions 

¶  make suggestions for new groups  

¶ suggest ways for members to keep in touch with each other 

¶ suggest how else we could communicate with one another 

 So, please get in touch with Sandra if you have any suggestions: 

sandrakokocki12@gmail.com or 07828297991.  

 

The members of the 2020-2021 committee are: 

mailto:sandrakokocki12@gmail.com


2 
 

Honorary Officers 
Chair: Sandra Kokocki 
Vice Chair: Ann Stott 
Vice Chair (2): Robert Coley 
Treasurer: Angela Lorimer 
Business Secretary: Liz Walker 
 

Committee Members 
Russell Bray 
Sue Temperley 
Barrie Whitehead 
Peter Wild 
Marilyn Aldred 
Gillian Pearson 
Lynn Wild 
 
The full minutes of the AGM are printed at the end of the newsletter. 

 

2.  October Speaker 

As I mentioned last month, MONDAY 12th OCTOBER at 2pm, sees our first monthly ZOOM 
meeting where John Cannell will be giving a talk entitled ‘My private pilot’s licence’.  

 
Flying, in all its aspects, has always been of interest to John, 
and his story is about what initiated the interest and how a 
dream came true. There are some amusing parts, some 
frightening and many enjoyable ones. 
He expects that some members will have noticed light 
aircraft pottering about overhead and perhaps even seen 
some at Manchester Airport, and possibly wonder who flies 
them, why, and what training they have had. Well, all will 
be revealed! 

 

An invitation to join this Zoom talk will go out to all members at the start of 

October. Anyone needing help with Zoom should contact Sandra Kokocki on 

sandrakokocki12@gmail.com or 07828297991 

 

3. News from the groups 

Of Littleborough U3A’s 40 special interest groups, 12 to 15 are still managing to meet via 
various methods of communication. Patricia Swaby got in touch to tell us about  

¶ The Italian Groups 
‘My group is Italian Improvers 2 on Tuesday mornings and Jo Wiggans's is Italian group 1 

on Wednesday mornings. We use WhatsApp as it can be used on any i-phone. You can 

link up with a maximum of 4 phones so if there is a couple, they can use one phone. It 

has worked well in the circumstances and has enabled us to keep some semblance of a 

routine. It's good to keep in touch as this is likely to go on for months!’ 

mailto:sandrakokocki12@gmail.com
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¶ Covid Connect Group 

Jo Wiggans writes: Back in April when the sun was shining and we were facing up to the 

lockdown we set up a phone friendship group for U3A members.  It works like 

this:  everyone who joins is put in a group of three and each person rings one of the 

group once a week.  So, each person makes one phone call a week and receives one 

phone call a week.  Some new friendships have been created this way while for others 

it’s just a chance to have a chat with another member like you might have done at a 

group meeting.  I really do miss meeting new people in the U3A. 

Now we are looking down the tunnel of a winter lockdown and still we cannot meet. So, 

it seems a good time to relaunch the Phone a friend Covid Connect group.  If you are 

already on the list we will contact you to ask if you want to continue and if you would 

like a new link group.  Or feel free to contact us.  

 

If you have not joined yet please let us know and we will add you to the group and link 

you up with two other members.  It’s that simple.  

Please ring Jo Wiggans or Cindy Drinkwater 

 

Jo:  01706 377805. Mobile:  07715417424.  Email: jowiggans@sky.com 

Cindy:  07544598240 email: cindysdw@gmail.com 

¶ Starting a new group – if you have ideas for a new group please get in touch with 

either Sandra and/or Bob who would be very pleased to hear from you 

(sandrakokocki12@gmail.com or bobccoleylittleboroughu3a@gmail.com 

 

4. Virtual Quiz feedback  

Virtual Quiz  
Congratulations to the winners of the quiz held on 
Thursday 24th September 
The Derwent Drivers (team of 4) 
 
Thank you to our quiz setter – Mark Pearson 
 
Make a date in your diary for the next quiz on   
Thursday 8th October starting at 1:00pm. This will be the only quiz in October. 
It will be the same format as before.  The questions will be emailed at 1:00pm with the 
answers following at around 3:30pm. 
 
Entry is open to all U3A members their households and Bubbles. 
 
Thanks to everyone for supporting the quiz 
 Lynn 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:cindysdw@gmail.com
mailto:sandrakokocki12@gmail.com
mailto:bobccoleylittleboroughu3a@gmail.com
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5. Barrie’s photo challenge 
Photo Challenge 8 solution. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The last photo was William Street which runs parallel to Featherstall Road, opposite to and 

just before St. Mary's Church. 

 

Dave Cannon supplied this photo and additional information showing Jubilee Hall a three- 

story building which belonged to or belongs to St. Mary's Church. Once used as a school 

around 50 years ago. Dances were held there every week at one time. Now shown on 

GOOGLE Maps as Ebor Studio with a sign on the building saying FRANK. 

The building beyond Jubilee Hall is J. Priestley & Son woodworking supply shop and 

previously as a pattern-makers and as a business selling oil. The housing estate further on 

used to be Albion Mill a spinning mill. Daveôs next door neighbour Bob at one time worked 

in Albion Mill, his wife was a book keeper in the building next door when it dealt in oil and 

their son went to school in Jubilee Hall. Bob and his wife used to dance in the hall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to Ruth Philpott… 
 

 
éand here is Barrieôs photo: 
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Photo Challenge 9 
Can you identify this photo position?  Not much detail on this and the tree has now gone, the 

gates have been replaced and the street has been resurfaced, but much else remains the same! 
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6. Members’ Contributions 

¶ Maureen Harrison brought this poem by Brian Bilston to the last Creative Writing 
Group session. It should be read from top to bottom, then bottom to top. 
Apparently, he wrote it after reading Lost Generation by Jonathan Reed - another 
negative/positive piece of writing.  The format is fascinating – and challenging!  

They have no need of our help 
so do not tell me 

these haggard faces could belong to you or me 

should life have dealt a different hand 
we need to see them for who they really are 

chancers and scroungers 
with bombs up their sleeves 

cut-throats and thieves 
they are not 

welcome here 
we should make them 

go back to where they come from 
they cannot 

share our food 
share our homes 

share our countries 
instead let us 

build a wall to keep them out 

it is not okay to say 
these are people just like us 

a place should only belong to those who are born there 
do not be so stupid to think that 

the world can be looked at another way. 
 

(now read from bottom to top) 

***  
 

¶ Chris Thornton writes: ôLike most people weõve had holidays cancelled this year. 

However, we were very optimistic that our tour of the Outer Hebrides, scheduled 

for September, was going ahead. Sadly, just 10 days before departure, we learnt 

that it wasnõt which is what my little ôpoemõ is about.... 

 

Maybe next yearé 

Lewis and Harris and Barra below, 

These are the places we wanted to go. 

Kisimul Castle and Cockleshell Beach, 

These are the places now out of reach. 

 

Eriskay, Vatersay, Berneray, too, 
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Some more of the islands now, sadly, taboo. 

So, unpack the mufflers, the wet weather gear, 

Not needed on voyage 

Wellé..émaybe next year..?  [Chris Thornton Sept 2020] 

***  

7. National & Regional U3A News 

 

If you are able to access the National u3a website (www.u3a.org.uk) you will find an 
amazing array of interesting items as you can see from this extract I’ve taken from 
their website,:  

National programmes 

Our learning pages are packed with projects to get involved with, whichever u3a you are 
a member of – maths challenges, creative writing, photography and quizzes, to name a 

just a few.  

Subject Advisers 

Information and guidance from volunteers on setting up and running interest 
groups in a range of topic areas.  

u3a blog - Sources 

Our blog – sources has a range of articles, opinion, features – all from the membership. 
Read u3a Sources  

Resource Library 

While our DVD library is suspended during the pandemic, we have been gathering useful 
sources of information, references, links and online content.  

Subject Talks 

Free interactive sessions on a range of topics to further learning. 

The Research Network 

The u3a Research Network brings together u3a volunteers, advice and various resources 
to support a wide range of research/enquiry-led learning throughout the u3a. This 

includes ‘shared learning projects’. 

http://www.u3a.org.uk/
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 Littleborough u3a is part of the North West Region 

(https://u3asites.org.uk/north-west) which includes the counties of 

Cheshire, Cumbria, and Lancashire plus the Metropolitan Boroughs 

within Greater Manchester and Merseyside and all contiguous 

Unitary Authorities 

NW region is offering a regular series of Zoom talks, starting at 10.30 am on 

the second Tuesday of each month.  

You will need to go onto their website and use the booking link to register for each session. 

13th 
October 

Memory and 
Identity 

Tony Clarke of Lymm and Thelwall U3A 
will lead us through 'who we think we 
are' 

free 
session 

 

10th 
November 

Grandma 
flew spitfires 

Tim Young of Newmarket U3A will 
explore the roles of the women who 
supported the air defence of Britain 

free 
session 

 

8th 
December 

Winter Warmer with 
Fool's Gold Acoustic 
Musicians 

Join our winter celebration led 
by Carol and Steve Robson, 
with music and tales 

free 
session 

 

 

8. Start to Finish - ANSWERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spend time in front of the mirror PRIMP 

Intuitive thinking HUNCH 

Pioneer in photocopying XEROX 

Bitterly sarcastic CAUSTIC 

Gas in some signs NEON 

Eskimo canoe KAYAK 

Chinese medical root GINSENG 

Where a rubber duck lives BATHTUB 

Roll in the mud WALLOW 

Pleasure traveller TOURIST 

Temporary loss of memory AMNESIA 

Deadly LETHAL 

Pizza herb OREGANO 

Very knowledgeable ERUDITE 

Forty-eight hours before tomorrow YESTERDAY 

The most MAXIMUM 

Excessive SUPERFLUOUS 

Feudal land FIEF 

Trepidation DREAD 

Water storage area RESERVOIR 

https://u3asites.org.uk/north-west
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9. Chemical Compounds Puzzle & Dingbats 

Chemical compounds – thank you to Martin Luke who has sent us this: 

1) Which chemical has the formula CaCO3 

2) What is the chemical name for marble? 

3) What is the chemical composition of sea shells?  

4) What does limescale mainly consist of? 

5) What is the chemical name for limestone? 

6) Which chemical are birds’ egg shells made from? 

7) Which chemical is the chalk in the white cliffs of Dover? 

8) Which chemical is heated to make quicklime releasing carbon dioxide? 

9) Which chemical makes up the cuttlebone in a cuttlefish? 

10) Which chemical makes up modern day chalk for writing? 
(Answers next time) 

 

And thanks to Lynn Wild who has sent us these dingbats: 

 

 

Dingbats  - say what you see 

 

 

 

 

 

 Answers 

01) Peppermint.  02)Smart Phone.  03) New kid on the block.  04) Taylor Swift. 

05) Put two and two together.  06) One armed Bandit.  07) Cut out the middleman. 

08) Bits and Pieces.  09) Cheap Skate.  10)  Zebra crossing.  11) Flip Flop.  12) Slippery when wet. 
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10. …and finally….. 

thank you, once again, to all those who have sent in items for this newsletter…what 

would I do without you?! Please keep them coming as well as any ideas you have for 

keeping our members in touch over the next months – especially those without 

technology. 

I would like to finish by also thanking Sandra Kokocki, our Chair, for all she has been 

doing and is continuing to do to keep Littleborough U3A afloat in these very trying times.  

…and here’s something to make you smile from Barrie entitled ‘Can’t wait until the 

grandchildren can visit again’ 

 

Keep smiling! 

Sue (suetemperleyu3a@outlook.com) 

 

Littleborough U3A 
Minutes of the AGM held on Monday 28th September 2020 

via the Zoom video conferencing facility during the period of the coronavirus crisis 
government restrictions on socialising 

 
Chair: Sandra Kokocki      Minutes: Ann Crossley 

 
Welcome: Sandra thanked everyone for joining the meeting via Zoom. She explained how 
questions could be raised during the meeting via the Zoom ‘Chat’ facility, that the proceedings 
were to be recorded to facilitate the taking of minutes but the recording would be kept for seven 
days only. She reported that the number of votes returned by members was 135. As this 
amounted to 47% of current paid-up members, the quorum for the virtual meeting was satisfied 
and could proceed. The minimum requirement under the present circumstances was for 20% of 
current paid-up members to have cast votes rather than the usual requirement of 20% of 
current paid-up members being being present in person at the AGM. 

 
Apologies for Absence: Angela Lorimer, Bob Coley, Barrie Whitehead 

 
Minutes of the AGM held on Monday 10th June 2019 
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Result of the vote for approval of the minutes: Yes:129; No:Nil; Abstained:6 
The minutes were therefore approved as a true and accurate record of the 2019 AGM. 

 
Report from the Chair 
Sandra reported as follows: 

 
Where do I start with the report for this very unusual year? 
Since June 2019, many changes have taken place within our U3A. 
We currently have a membership of 282. The highest number we reached was 322 in March 
2020, just before the lockdown. I realise that membership of an organization that cannot run as 
normal will change over time. 
We have 40 special interest groups, of which 12 to 15 are still managing to meet via various 
methods of communication. 
I would like to thank all the Group convenors for their continued delivery of support for their 
members. Earlier in the year, when it was possible to meet and latterly when new methods have 
been applied, they have worked hard to provide interesting and informative ideas. Thanks go to 
Bob Coley for coordinating all the groups. 
We have had some fascinating speakers at our monthly meetings up until March, thanks to Pearl 
Wensley who organized them. She has also rearranged speakers in readiness for next year. 
We had a fabulous 5th Birthday Party last October, with great food from the Cricket Club and 
entertainment from Hindle Wakes. 
Throughout 2019 we had some fascinating visits organized. The one I particularly enjoyed was 
Ordsall Hall and I know that members also enjoyed visits to many other places. We managed 
our first overnight visit to Llandudno in November, which was enjoyed by 45 members. Thank 
you to all the people who have organized these trips, especially Gill Fulton and Helen Jones. 
We still have a Cottonopolis project based on the Littleborough Mills, which is waiting to be 
shown to all our members. Thanks to everyone who has contributed, and especially David 
Cannon. I hope we can present this as a display when it is possible to do so. 
The Creative Writing group have been particularly busy this year. They have had their collection 
of Poetry, ‘Age, it’s just a number’ published and a number of copies have been sold. 
Unfortunately, the launch of their book coincided with the Covid outbreak and they may still 
have some copies for sale.  Sue Temperley, one of their members, also must be congratulated 
on winning the North West section of the U3A Creative Writing competition entitled Time, 
which has run over the summer. 
I would like to thank all the members of the Committee who have contributed in many ways to 
the success of Littleborough U3A over the past 15 months. We have continued to hold our 
Committee meetings via Zoom since March. I am sure that I am not the only one who has had 
to improve their technology skills over the past 6 months, in order to keep in touch with others. 
I would like to mention here that we have had various members who have taken on the role of 
Business Secretary since last June. Sadly, John Bannister was unable to take over the role before 
he passed away. Alan Taylor stepped into the vacancy until December when he had to step down 
due to ill health. Since January Liz Walker has taken over the role. I would like to thank all of 
them for their contributions. Russell Bray and Ann Stott have provided support at both the 
monthly meetings and Committee meetings. 
I have been particularly impressed by our members contributions to our newsletters. They have 
shown how creative we can be.  Since Lockdown we have been incredibly lucky to have received 
these bi-monthly, and I think we all need to express our thanks to Sue Temperley for collating 
them. They have been a great means of keeping in touch with what other members have been 
doing. Barrie’s photographs have made us look more carefully at our local area. Angela has been 
busy posting the newsletters out to our members who are unable to access email. And my 
printer does not know what has hit it! 
Peter and Lynn Wild have been extremely busy trying to collect membership fees when there 
have been no meetings, and this has not been an easy task. Lynn also has sorted out our voting 
process for this AGM and has been arranging our fortnightly quizzes. Thank you to both. 
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We have several members who are leaving the Committee this time. Helen Jones who has been 
our website coordinator as well as organizing many visits. Ann Crossley has been our minutes 
secretary.  Pearl has organized our speakers and extra meetings including First Aid training. They 
have already received tokens of appreciation for their hard work. 
Although the following have not been on the Committee this last year, they have also 
contributed to the running of our U3A.  Judith Mustoe has arranged the rota for refreshments. 
Gill Fulton has arranged many visits. Thank you to both. 
I would also like to thank the many other members who assist in any way with the running of 
Littleborough U3A. We are extremely lucky to have so much support. 
Recently our Committee have received many thanks for our efforts over the last 15 months, and 
especially our efforts to keep in touch during Lockdown, and we very much appreciate them. 
Finally, we must look to the future of U3A, both here in Littleborough and nationally. I am sure 
that, like me, you are all keen to meet up with other members in person. This date seems to be 
getting further and further way. I think we may have to embrace new technology and organize 
coffee mornings and speakers via online means. I hope that you, the members, will come up 
with some ideas for new groups. We may also be looking at joining groups in other U3As, for 
niche subjects. Let us look forward positively till next June when we have our National U3A day 
and hope we can all celebrate together. 

 
Treasurer’s Report and Presentation of the Annual Accounts 
A copy of the annual accounts had been distributed to members prior to the meeting. These 
showed that, at the end of the financial year on 31st March 2020, the Management Account 
balance was £11,356.57 and the Social Fund balance was £1,686.36. The accounts had been 
independently audited and the written report received from the Accountant had confirmed 
them correct. In the Treasurer’s absence from the AGM, the following written report, which she 
had provided in advance of the meeting, was read out by Sandra. 

 
Good afternoon everyone. 

 
I’m sorry I can’t be with you for this unique meeting on Zoom of the Littleborough U3A  AGM. 

 
I hope you have all had the chance to look through the audited accounts that were sent out by 
email with the voting forms. The accounts are self explanatory but I would make the following 
additional comments:- 

 
Looking at the Management Account first.  Membership, whilst slightly down on the previous 
year, has remained strong with several members renewing their membership during April, May 
and June, despite the country being in a lockdown situation and with no monthly meetings or 
group sessions  for them to attend.  Thank you all for your continued belief that we will come 
through this and that our U3A will return to normality one day.  Attendance at the monthly 
meetings between April 2019 and March 2020 was good, which enabled us to keep the entrance 
fee at £1.  In October 2019, a party to celebrate the 5th birthday of Littleborough U3A was held 
at the Littleborough Cricket Club.  The cost to the members who bought a ticket was £2, and 
was subsidised by Littleborough U3A to the tune of £1648, by far our biggest outlay for the year. 

 
Now turning to the Social Account, five of the events that should have taken place in the Spring 
have had to be cancelled, namely the Foodie Group’s lunches out to The Green Door and Love 
Grows, and trips to visit Concorde, Manchester Cathedral and Barton Grange and Glass Blowing. 
Cash refunds are in the process of being made to the participants and will appear in the next 
set of accounts. 

 
The ‘Unallocated Funds’ is how our Accountant feels we should call the funds that were initially 
called ‘Loan from Management Account’  which was set up as a buffer to protect the Social 
Account. 
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Once again, I’m sorry I can’t be with you, but, like everyone else, I’m looking forward to us all 
being able to meet up once again. 

 
Angela Lorimer 
Treasurer 

 
Result of the vote for approval of the Finance Reports: Yes:131; No:Nil; Abstained:4 
The annual accounts were therefore approved. 

 
Election of Committee Members 
Honorary Officers’ Nominations 
Chair: Sandra Kokocki proposed by Dianne Rowell; seconded by Maureen Harrison 
Vice Chair: Ann Stott proposed by Moira Chamberlain; seconded by Lis Kay 
Vice Chair (2): Robert Coley proposed by Ken Harper; seconded by Jean Mills 
Treasurer: Angela Lorimer proposed by Patricia Swaby; seconded by Janice Kidd 
Business Secretary: Liz Walker proposed by Margaret Lord; seconded by Sylvia Wild 

 
All 135 votes received were in favour of the nominees and therefore: 
Sandra Kokocki was duly elected Chair 
Ann Stott was duly elected Vice Chair 
Bob Coley was duly elected Second Vice Chair 
Angela Lorimer was duly elected Treasurer 
Liz Walker was duly elected Business Secretary 

 
Committee Members’ Nominations 
Members standing for re-election: 
Russell Bray proposed by Jo Wiggans; seconded by Elisabeth Kay 
Sue Temperley proposed by Phillip Liston; seconded by Virginia Parker 
Barrie Whitehead proposed by David Cannon; seconded by Irene Rankin 
Peter Wild proposed by Irene Rankin; seconded by Alan Longley 
Members standing for election: 
Marilyn Aldred proposed by Lynne Stanton; seconded by Irene Rankin 
Gillian Pearson proposed by Beryl Tattersall; seconded by Jack Tattersall 
Lynn Wild (currently seconded to Committee) proposed by Maureen Butterworth; seconded by 
Joan Sargent 

 
As the number of persons standing for election was below the maximum number allowed to 
serve on the Committee, this was held as a block vote. 
The votes received were: Yes:128; No:Nil; Abstained:7 and therefore Russell Bray, Sue 
Temperley, Barrie Whitehead, Peter Wild, Marilyn Aldred, Gillian Pearson and Lynn Wild were 
all appointed to serve on the Committee. Liz informed the meeting that the above results would 
be published in the next Newsletter and on the website. 

 
Sandra welcomed the new members and advised them that their first Committee meeting 
would take place on Monday 19th October 2020 at 10 am via Zoom. 

 
Date of next AGM: Monday 14th June 2021 at 2 pm 

 
The meeting closed at 2.22 pm 

 

 


